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STATEMENT BY ZAMBIA ON THE OCCASION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF BURKINA FASO – 22ND APRIL, 2013.

Mr. President,
Zambia welcomes the delegation of Burkina Faso led by Honourable Somda Nigna Julie, Minister of human rights and civic promotion and commends her for its continued commitment to the UPR process. We commend Burkina Faso for her all-inclusive report outlining a number of positive actions that the country has undertaken, to guarantee human rights promotion and protection since the country underwent its first circle in December, 2008.

Zambia is pleased to acknowledge the positive steps which Burkina Faso has taken particularly the changes in the normative and institutional framework and public policies. Zambia also commends Burkina Faso for its efforts to implement recommendations which the country accepted in 2008, including ratification of a number of human rights instruments, both regional and international. 
The move shows the country’s commitment to the promotion and protection of human rights as well as her willingness to cooperate with the international community. This is evidenced in Art. 151 of its constitution which enables duly ratified and adopted treaties and agreements to have precedence over national laws as they are made part of the domestic legal system.

Mr. President
Zambian recognises the difficulties Burkina Faso is facing which are common to many developing countries in ensuring the promotion and protection of human rights. To deal with the socio-economic and political challenges in relation to poverty, corruption and mismanagement of scarce public resources, Burkina Faso will need both regional and international support. 
Zambia therefore, recommends that while Burkina Faso continues with her commitment to protecting human rights, the international community should assist Burkina Faso realise her priorities and initiatives in the promotion and protection of human rights through capacity building and technical support.
I thank you Mr. President
